
  

  

 

 

Dear Class of 1968 50th Reunion Registered Guests: 

Thank you for successfully navigating the registration process and pre-registering to attend 
Reunion. To date we have over 507 registered (327 Classmates) to attend our events this 
weekend. We have broken the attendance record for a 50th Reunion! 

Take a moment to review the following 
information provided before our 50th Reunion 
begins this Thursday, May 10, and please consider 
bringing this Guest Guide. 

 

Click here to view the 50th Reunion At-A-Glance with map that indicates all our on-campus 

class events. 

For those who haven't been back to campus recently, here is the full campus map: 
https://www.facilities.upenn.edu/maps 

 
Reunion Event Attire:  
 
Friday Welcoming Reception :  “Look Great”.  Business chic attire – but no jackets required. 
 
Saturday 50th Reunion Barnes Gala: Cocktail attire for the ladies. Jackets are suggested for the 
men. Ties are totally optional. 
 
Our daytime events are all “Casual”.  Please wear comfortable shoes on Saturday as our Picnic 
Tent is in the grass on College Green. 

Hope for sunshine – but prepare for rain since some of our events are outside.     

https://www.alumni.upenn.edu/s/1587/images/gid2/editor_documents/classes_and_reunions-non_reunion_docs/1968/1968_ataglance_prnt.pdf?gid=2&pgid=61
https://www.facilities.upenn.edu/maps


GUEST GUIDE -- For the Class of 1968 50th Reunion:  

Information tents: Located at campus entrances at the intersections of 34th and 

36th  Streets and Walnut Street. Stop here if you need any assistance finding 
anything, or for special needs requests. Friday and Saturday from 9 AM – 4 PM. 

Make the Registration Tent your FIRST STOP to get 
your LANYARD NAME TAG - If you pre-paid for the 
Reunion Package or for single /a la Carte events or need to pay for an event. You 
will receive your tote bag HERE. Whether you purchased the Full Reunion 
Package or the just Picnic Pass, you will need to check-in at the registration tent 
(behind Sweeten Alumni House) to get your pass. 

NOTE: Lanyard tags are not needed for free events.  

 Registration Tent Location is 36 Street, 250 South Locust Walk, Patio 
area next to Psi Upsilon Fraternity House (the Castle), just behind the 
LOVE Statue on COLLEGE GREEN    

 Hours are Friday: 11 AM – 10 PM & Saturday: 8 AM - 10 PM. This is 

where you will receive your lanyard to gain access to all the Class of 
1968 registered and paid events. And the only place to get the Penn 
Alumni Canvas tote bag, your registration tote bag. 

Classmates – Please pick up Custom REUNION Nametags, Reunion 
Book, Penn68 Cap/visor and Class At-A-Glance, on Friday, May 11, from 11 AM-9 PM at the 1968 
Welcome Center in The ARCH (3601 Locust Walk, room 108, first floor)   
On Saturday & Sunday these items will be available at all Class events. 

 

 

 

 

Class of ’68 Yearbook Nametags will help us identify each other after 50 years! On Friday Nametags will be distributed 

at The Welcome Center in The ARCH from 11 AM – 6 PM and at the Friday night Party (6-9 PM).   On Saturday get your 

nametag at the Breakfast to be  held in conjunction with the Faculty Reunion and the Breakfast of Champions at Houston 

Hall or at the   50th Reunion Picnic Tent on College Green (12:30-3:30 PM). Nametags will be available at the 50th 

Reunion Gala at the Barnes (7-9 PM) and at Sunday’s Breakfast in Houston Hall (10AM – NOON).  

 (Note:  if you didn't pre-register by May 4 you may not receive a yearbook nametag.  If you have a Yearbook 

nametag, please wear this nametag throughout the weekend.  There are no replacements.) 

YOU CAN NOT PICK UP YOUR YEARBOOK NAMETAG AT CENTRAL REGISTRATION –It is only available for pick up at the 

class events noted above.  Note: Your Yearbook nametag does not replace your Alumni Weekend Pass 

(pictured at the top of the page).     



Our Parade costume is a Penn ’68 hat (or a visor) for those who pre-registered for one.  Get your hat 

(one per person) when you pick up your Yearbook nametag (at Welcome Center on Friday and class 

events). 

The Class Picture will be taken on Saturday at 2:15 PM: The Class of 1968 will take our 
50th Reunion photo on the steps of Furness Building (Fisher Fine Arts Library) – just steps 
away from our Picnic Tent.  Please be on time.  The photo will take about a half hour. 

EVENT CALENDAR 

Click here for the printable 50th Reunion At-A-Glance, with a map that indicates each campus 

class event. We will also have copies available at Class of 1968 events. You will receive a 
confirmation email later this week.  

Thursday   
8 pm              Screening of Bonnie & Clyde @ New College House - Hill Field 
 
Friday  
12–2:15 pm     Lunch & Learn @ Houston Hall:  

Harnessing the Latest Behavioral Insights to Achieve Better Health.   
Lunch at 1:15 PM in Bodek Lounge 

 
2:30–4:15 pm  American Movies Then & Now: A Conversation with Robert Cort & Peter 

Decherney @ Houston Hall, 2nd Floor 
 
4:30 – 5:30 pm Campus Tour – meet @ Houston Hall Commons. 
 
6–7 pm        Class of 1968 Singles Mingle @ The Arch (the old Christian Association)  
 
7–9 pm         Class of 1968 Welcome Party @ The Arch, corner of 36th and Locust Walk.   
 Enter from the Locust Walk Patio   
 
8:30–10 pm    Screening of the Graduate, 2nd Floor @ The Arch  
 

Saturday                                                                                                                                                                                    

8 – 11 am    Breakfast Buffet, adjacent to the special events:  “Breakfast of Champions” 
and “The Professors Reunion” in Houston Hall (note new location). Casual 
dress.     

11:45 am   Parade of Classes   Class of 1968 will meet across from Ben on the Bench on 
Castor Plaza, 37th and Locust Walk.  If you have ADA needs, please contact 
Lisbethw@upenn.edu before May 10th.  

https://www.alumni.upenn.edu/s/1587/images/gid2/editor_documents/classes_and_reunions-non_reunion_docs/1968/68ataglance_as_of_feb_21_2018.pdf
mailto:Lisbethw@upenn.edu


Noon Picnic on College Green in the 50th Reunion Tent 

2:15 pm   Class Photo on the steps of Furness 

3:30-5 pm “CALLING ALL VETERANS” @ NROTC Hollenbeck Center, 3000 South Street, 
follow students from Picnic Tent.  1968 sponsored, but all veterans welcome. 

3:30-5:30 pm Cinema Celebration: The Planet of the Apes @ New College House  

7 – 11 pm  1968 50th Reunion Gala at the Barnes.   Dress is Cocktail Attire for the ladies, 

jacket suggested and tie optional for gentlemen.  Limited complimentary 

parking at the Barnes Foundation lot.  Please note: after 6 pm there is plenty of 

street parking around the building and around the nearby Rodin Museum.  The 

meters end at 8pm and are only $1 or $1.25 per hour.  It should not be hard to 

find parking.  There is another lot nearby, on Callowhill between 19th and 20th.  

Sunday 

9 – 10 am   Dedication of the Class of 1968 Legacy Garden and the burial of the 1968-2018 
Time Capsule, featuring with music by Penn’s Counterparts.  Meet on Locust 
walk, @ The 1968 Legacy Garden, adjacent to Van Pelt Library near 34th Street. 

 
10 am  Reminiscence and Reflection Champagne Breakfast  (Tribute program will 

start promptly at 10:15 am) Penn Chaplain Chaz Howard, C'00, and members 
of the Class of 1968 and their families will pay tribute  to friends we have sadly 
lost over these past 50 years. A delicious champagne and mimosa buffet brunch 
will be served until 11:45 a.m., with music by Jackson Betz at the piano and the 
Penn Glee Club.   Casual dress. 

 

Noon-1:30 pm   Tour the Botanic Beauty of Penn – A Campus & Arboretum. Meet @ Houston 

Hall Commons 

1 – 3 pm    Screening of Rosemary’s Baby @ New College House, Hill Field  

Monday 

8 am    Robing and Breakfast for Penn’s 262nd Commencement Ceremony @ 

Annenberg Performing Arts Center. Pre-registration required - regalia must 

have been ordered before April 1st. Light lunch in Sweeten Alumni House after 

Commencement. Commencement Speaker Andrea Mitchell, CW'67, Chief 

Foreign Affairs Correspondent, NBC News; Host of "Andrea Mitchell Reports," 

MSNBC. 



 
LUGGAGE STORAGE 

Luggage storage is available  
Friday: 68 Welcome Center in The ARCH (Room 108, first floor)  from 11 AM – 9 PM.  
Saturday: At events  
Sunday: During events (but you can’t leave luggage at event venues after the event is over)  
 
Shower and Changing for events:  
 

Alumni can use of David Pottruck Health and Fitness Center free of charge. 
The Pottruck Center, located at 3701 Walnut Street, and is open for alumni 
access from 8 AM to 8 PM Friday through Sunday. You will need to present an 
ID and verbally advise the Allied Guard that you are part of our Alumni 
Weekend. Unfortunately, Pottruck Center does not have lockers available for 
use overnight.  The lockers are for temporary day use only, so you will need 
to bring a personal lock, and then remove the lock when you leave the 
facility.  Nothing can be stored in these lockers overnight. 

 
 
Kosher and Special Meal requests: If you notified Penn Alumni Relations in your registration 

about any dietary requests please check with the event staff at the venue, when you arrive and 

they will assist you. There are vegetarian options at every event 

 
PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION:  

Parking is available on lots throughout campus but is very 
limited. Closest Lots are 38th & Walnut Street and 34th & 
Chestnut Street lots (CLICK HERE).   In and out privileges are not 
available. Phone numbers are posted on the entrance to each 
garage in case the lot is closed after a late-night event.   

Septa: Public transportation is another great way to get to and 

from campus! Septa buses are free for senior citizens and trains 

to suburbs cost $1.00.  Show ID if requested.   

For more information, click on this map with the Septa stops and hotel locations. Click here for 

an interactive Septa website to plan your visit. 

Ride with Uber or Lyft: Sign up at the UBER.com/APP or Lyft.com. 

http://cms.business-services.upenn.edu/parking/where-to-park/interactive-parking-map.html
http://www.septa.org/maps/region/pdf/center-city-hotel-directory.pdf
https://goo.gl/maps/wGNVUfFvZX12


Shuttles: There are limited timed shuttles to bring you to and from campus at participating 
hotels throughout the weekend. The shuttle schedules will be distributed at the below hotels. 
Look for the Penn Transit bus. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Golf Cart needs:  

The Golf Cart dispatch number is 215.827.9525 if you need assistance when you arrive on campus or 
after a campus event.  The Golf Cart Dispatch will begin on Friday May 11.  
Times: Friday 10 AM – 10 PM, Saturday 8:30 AM – 8 PM, and Sunday 8:30 AM – 3 PM. 
 
If you need transport assistance, we recommend parking at the garage on 38th and Walnut (next to 

Pottruck Gym).  When you park, please call the golf cart dispatch number and they will pick you up at 

this parking garage and bring you onto campus.  

Campus security rules for golf carts have become stricter for safety reasons and can only take you 

inside Locust Walk (see below). 

 

Contact Lisbeth Willis, our staff liaison (lisbethw@upenn.edu), before Friday, May 11th if you need to 

ride in the golf cart for the parade on Saturday.   Sweeten Alumni House will be staffed all weekend.  

Urgent needs, call 215.898.7811. Registration Staff can answer most questions, and can solve most 

problems.  Lost & Found is at Sweeten Alumni House  

  

mailto:lisbethw@upenn.edu


 

 

Thank you for Attending Reunion! We are breaking 

50th Reunion Records thanks to you! But are you 

wondering who is coming?  

For current attendee list – Click on link below: 

(https://penn.reunioniq.com/index.cfm/event/who )  

(then click on Any Class and select 1968 and finally click 

on Search).           

 

Contact those missing from our attendee list and recruit them to attend.  

Online registration is open through Alumni Weekend. Classmates can walk on to any event and 
pay at the door. 

 

 

Our Class Reunion Yearbook: 

The Reunion Book was included in the All Access Reunion 
Pass or for purchase a la carte for $40. If you have not 
purchased a Reunion book please contact Lisbeth Willis at 
lisbethw@upenn.edu   

We will have a limited supply of yearbooks to sell at 
Reunion events. Special thanks to our yearbook editors 
Peter Marvin, Jack Goldenberg, Randy Elkins & Leslie 
Maddin Bayer for making this yearbook so special. 

 

 

 

 

https://penn.reunioniq.com/index.cfm/event/who
https://penn.reunioniq.com/index.cfm
mailto:lisbethw@upenn.edu


 

Come Back and Give Back in honor of our Reunion!  

There is still time to make gift in honor of our 50th reunion. Visit 

(www.pennfund.upenn.edu/givenow) or call Josh Nay, our Class 

Giving Director at The Penn Fund, 215-746-6233 or at 

joshnay@upenn.edu. Gifts support our Class of 1968 Legacy Garden 

as well as undergraduate financial aid and the undergraduate 

student experience. 

 

50th Reunion Important Links:  

You can find event information and all reunion details on our Class Website 
www.alumni.upenn.edu/1968. 

If you have not already registered for   Penn1968.com you can do so today.  The website will 
stay open for at least the next 2 years 

Penn Class of 1968 Facebook - this is the time to join our group! Reunion updates during the 
weekend and event photos after Reunion will be posted here!  

 

We look forward to welcoming you at each of our Reunion events this weekend!  

Alex and Elsie 

Alex Conroy, Class President 
Elsie Sterling Howard, 50th Reunion Liaison 
And the entire ’68 Reunion Committee  

http://www.pennfund.upenn.edu/givenow
mailto:joshnay@upenn.edu?subject=Class%20of%201968%2050th%20Reunion%20Gift
http://www.alumni.upenn.edu/1968
http://www.penn1968.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1552664268309085/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1552664268309085/

